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We are fortunate to benefit from a thriving partnership with the Rotary Clubs, some members of which
gave their time to judge our Rotary Chef competition. Students created and cooked a 3 course meal in a
short time frame with Akyra winning amongst a very competitive field of participants.

Our strong links with local employers and businesses have enabled us to host a wide range of careers
talks. We were very grateful to receive information on such varied opportunities which ranged from
academia to the vocational and certainly left our students with ideas for their future. If any reader
would like to volunteer time to participate in our upcoming event on the morning of 13th June, please
email lcamacho@fromecollege.org.uk for further information.

Academic trips this term have included a Physics trip to the company Siemens and Bath University whilst
A level literature students visited Stratford-on Avon to watch a performance of Hamlet by the Royal
Shakespeare Company. A combined Year 10 to Year 13 Computer Studies and Business group participated
in the ‘Live@ at Disneyland Paris event which presented industry expert speakers and set team
challenges in the venue of Disneyland Paris.

A quick reminder that Easter revision sessions are being offered in College to both Year 11 and 13
students to reinforce learning and help with revision techniques to assist as much as possible in
preparation for the external exams which start next term. Further details can be found on Frog and
students should sign up to as many sessions as possible.

Last but certainly not least, Frome College football teams have shown their prowess on the sporting
pitches and D of E practice and qualifier events have taken place over weekends, testing both body and
spirit in our winter weather! Finally sixth form students once again beat staff at the charity match
earlier this week, students winning with an own goal by the staff team!
All in all an active and diverse term, I look forward to sharing more news in term 5 from our brilliant
staff and students.
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Principal, Frome College
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This has been a term to celebrate our considerable success in
Music. Firstly congratulations to over 20 students who
succeeded in various levels of singing exams, covering many
musical genres. These achievements are testament to both
talent and commitment as well as the dedication of our music
staff, thanks in particular to Helen Ostafew-Temmink. These
achievements were closely followed by ‘Frome Busks’ which
involved staff and students showcasing their skills and raising
money for the music department. A wonderful opportunity
to participate in our local community and thank you to
everyone for their support.
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Frome Busks 
2025
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On 22nd March, Frome Town centre became a live music venue for Frome
Busks 2025, an annual event showcasing the talents of young musicians from
Frome College and Selwood Academy. Eight amplified and acoustic stages
‘popped up’ around the town with performers rotating around them between
11am and 2pm. Donations collected at Frome Busks will go towards
opportunities for more young people to access music lessons and activities
throughout the year.

Cllr Steve Tanner, moonlighting as stage manager for the Boyle Cross stage for
this year’s event, said “Once again, Frome Busks was a fantastic town event:
great music, great atmosphere and a great opportunity for young musicians
to get experience of performing live. The diverse range of music on offer,
from Lula with her hand pan, pop, rock, folk, grunge and more offered
something for all tastes. Thanks to the weather for being better than the
forecast – and here’s hoping the fundraising total kick starts more musical
journeys for young people in Frome.”

Frome College music teacher Josh Hampson, who organises the event in
partnership with Frome Town Council, said:
“We’ve got a really vibrant music department at Frome college, with loads of
performers. It’s a big deal for a 14-year-old to come out in public and play
and sing – events like this are so important in building confidence. This event
also gets the youth of Frome seen in a positive light, out in public, doing
something really impressive. It’s not just good for musicians; A-Level Music
Tech students will also gain technical experience by setting up the event. And
it raises funds for the music department, so we can provide more
opportunities for young musicians, buy equipment and make music accessible
for all students. Thanks to the team at FTC for supporting us to run the event
again this year.”

Frome Busks 2025
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Year 9 and 10 students have made remarkable progress on the school pond
project.

The initiative, part of the Boys Matter B4L Toolbox programme, carefully
selects students through collaboration between Heads of House and Mrs.
Windsor. This alternative provision aims to develop students' understanding of
behaviour through meaningful community projects within the school.
Participants have gained valuable insights into the operational aspects of
Frome College, including the financial implications of day-to-day
maintenance. 

This practical experience has proven invaluable in contextualising school
operations while simultaneously equipping students with hands-on skills that
complement their career aspirations.

Perhaps most significantly, the programme has fostered healthy relationships
between students and staff, creating an environment where vital life skills
flourish. Teamwork, resilience and effective communication have been at the
forefront of their learning experience.

The Boys Matter B4L Toolbox vision focuses on helping each student reach
their full potential through this alternative learning approach. By engaging in
meaningful work that enhances our school community, these young people are
developing a deeper appreciation for their educational environment whilst
building practical skills for their futures.

The pond project exemplifies how this innovative programme continues to
deliver both immediate benefits to our school grounds and long-term
advantages to the students involved.
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Boys Matter B4L Toolbox



A heartfelt thank you to all the company representatives who generously shared
their time and expertise at our career talks. Their valuable insights provided our
students with authentic glimpses into diverse professional pathways.

These sessions offered far more than just career information; they delivered genuine
industry perspectives on employer expectations and workplace realities. Such real-
world guidance proves invaluable as our young people contemplate their future
directions.

Our careers programme continues to flourish, building meaningful connections
between education and industry. This success would not be possible without our
dedicated community partners who consistently support our vision for student
development.
Special recognition must go to our outstanding #NextStepsTeam whose meticulous
organisation ensured the day ran seamlessly from start to finish.

We look forward to nurturing these professional relationships further and creating
additional opportunities for our students to engage with potential future employers.
The positive feedback from both students and visitors confirms the significant
impact these interactions have on shaping aspirations and broadening horizons.
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Career Talks

Our new ‘Pathways Handbook’, an essential guide to 
how to get careers help after school ends, is now available 
for download

https://www.fromecollege.org/home/careers-and-next-steps/careers-resources/
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The GIFT Friendship Trust

Reg's conviction that "students should spend time living with indigenous people to
experience their culture and way of life" led him to establish GIFT Friendship Trust
upon his retirement. Today, this charity continues his vision by providing financial
support to young people undertaking volunteering projects with homestays in
developing countries.

Did you know that an extraordinary teacher's passion for adventure has created life-
changing opportunities for young people across the UK?

Reg Gilbert MBE, who taught Maths and PE at Frome
Grammar School (later Frome College), was a man of
remarkable spirit. From roller-skating 7 miles to school as a
boy to save his tram fare, to training as an RAF pilot during
WWII, and later pioneering student expeditions to Iceland,
the Sahara, Ghana and Papua New Guinea—Reg believed in
pushing boundaries. 

 Young people like Jaele, who recently returned from
Honduras, where she experienced profound cultural
exchange: "I have come back as a new person... with so many
new perspectives of the world and a mind more open than
ever!"

GIFT Friendship Trust is open to ANY young
person in the UK who meets the criteria—
not just Frome College students.

Are you or someone you know between 16-
25 and interested in volunteering abroad?
GIFT might be able to help make that dream
a reality. Learn more at
https://giftfriendshiptrust.org.uk/

https://giftfriendshiptrust.org.uk/
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Four of our exceptional mathematicians qualified for the second round of the UKMT
Intermediate Maths Challenge and participated in the prestigious Kangaroo
Challenge on 20th March. 

Our talented students Eric (11S3), Oren (11J3), Sebastian (11S3) and Gideon (10M1)
demonstrated outstanding mathematical ability to reach this advanced stage of the
competition.

The Kangaroo Challenge represents a significant achievement in mathematics, with
only the highest-scoring students from the initial round invited to participate. We
congratulate our young mathematicians on their impressive accomplishment and
look forward to hearing their results.

A team of four exceptional Year 10 students
represented our school at the Maths Feast
competition held at Hayesfield School, Bath, on
Monday, 17th March 2025.

Gideon, Jesse, Oliver A and Oliver S participated in
this exciting event, which challenged students with a
variety of stimulating mathematical activities.
Working collaboratively, they competed against teams
from across the region, showcasing their problem-
solving abilities.

The team performed admirably, claiming victory in the first round and securing an
impressive third place overall in the competition. Their success demonstrates both
their mathematical prowess and excellent teamwork skills.
We are incredibly proud of their achievement and commend them for representing
our school with such distinction.



We're incredibly proud to announce the outstanding results from our recent singing
examinations! Our talented students have achieved remarkable success across
various grades and disciplines.  

Special congratulations to Alexa who achieved her DipLCM - equivalent to the first
year of a university degree!  

Our Grade 8 Superstars (comparable to A-Level):
* Edie - Grade 8 Popular Music - **Distinction**
* Millie - Grade 8 Popular Music - **Distinction**
* Syd - Grade 8 Musical Theatre for Singers - **Distinction**
* Harvey - Grade 8 Musical Theatre for Actors - **Merit**
* Lola - Grade 8 Musical Theatre for Singers - **Merit**
* Erin - Musical Theatre for Singers - **Merit**

Grade 7 Achievers:
* Xanthie - Musical Theatre for Actors - **Merit**
* Lucie - Musical Theatre for Singers - **Distinction**
* Noah - Musical Theatre for Singers - **Distinction**
* Layla M - Musical Theatre for Actors - **Merit**

Grade 6 Stars:
* Neve - Popular Music - **Merit**
* Tabitha - Musical Theatre for Singers - **Merit**

Grades 3-4 Excellence:
* Niamh - Grade 4 Popular Music - **Distinction**
* Oliver - Grade 4 Musical Theatre for Actors - **Merit**
* Layla S - Grade 3 Popular Music - **Distinction**

These qualifications carry UCAS points for university applications! A Grade 8
Distinction is worth 30 points - that's nearly equivalent to a C at A-Level!

Huge thanks to our dedicated singing teacher, Helen Ostafew-Temmink, for guiding
our students to such wonderful achievements.
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Singing Exam Success!
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Physics Field Trip
Year 12 students embarked on an exciting educational trip to the Diamond Light
Source, the UK’s national synchrotron facility, located at the Discovery Centre
(DISCOT). This visit offered our students an incredible opportunity to learn about
cutting-edge scientific research and the role of synchrotron radiation in advancing
modern science.

During the visit, students were given a fascinating tour of the facilities, where they
learned about the powerful beams of light that the Diamond Light Source produces.
These beams are used by scientists around the world to explore everything from
biological structures to new materials, helping to solve complex problems in a
variety of industries.

The students also were able to meet with scientists and researchers, who shared
their experiences and insights into the world of synchrotron science. It was a
valuable opportunity for the students to connect their classroom learning to real-
world applications, especially in fields like physics, chemistry, biology, and
engineering.

The trip was not only informative but also incredibly inspiring, sparking curiosity and
interest in the sciences among the students. Many of them left with a renewed
appreciation for the importance of research and innovation in shaping the future.

We’d like to thank the Diamond Light Source for their warm hospitality and for
providing such a memorable and educational experience for our students.

Peter Jones
Head of Science
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Year 9 Easter Bake Off

1st place
Emily

2nd place
Alfie

3rd place
Ava

Well done to all the students
that took part!



This year the festival has received over 1140 film entries from over 100 countries
around the world, the festival is truly international and recognised throughout the
world. Earth House students were privileged enough to be asked to contribute to the
judging this year. Students watched films from Iran, Poland, USA, Spain, and England
on topics that ranged from composting to pedestrianisation. We were moved and
heartened to join this fantastic project which unites a global community in the
quest for a kinder, sustainable planet.

We look forward to being part of the panel discussion with our local MP Anna Sabine
and other key speakers at The Cheese and Grain on Sunday 18th May 2025.

Thank you to James Godman for your time, care and support of Earth House

FROME COLLEGE MATTERS
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Earth House
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Earth house Ambassadors –
Judging for the Frome
International Film Festival.

Connecting, Sharing, Supporting and Inspiring Positive Change through Film 
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Sustainable Fashion Week
 March 2025

Uniting the community in
taking creative action, to
change the fashion system
from the bottom up. 

On Friday 14th March our Textiles 
department and Earth House Ambassadors
teamed up with Everyone Needs Pockets for a seminar and workshop which focused
on sustainable fashion. Students discussed the issues surrounding ‘fast fashion’ and
disposal of clothing. 

We used recycled fabrics to create art on a massive loom then were supported to
mend or upcycle a garment of our choice.

Thank you to Tamara Jones and Claire Orpin from Everyone Needs Pockets for this
excellent workshop and opportunity to reflect on our future buying habits. Thanks
also to Edventure Frome for their financial support of this project

On Thursday 27th March. We took 
another step to offset the carbon footprint of our College.

It’s a win, win , WIN for us all. We’re increasing biodiversity, 
creating a natural thermostat to support our College site’s resilience 
when extreme weather occurs, and supporting our mental wellbeing.

Thank you to Laura and Asia of Frome Town Rangers who have supported us, yet
again, in our quest to become greener, healthier and happier.

The 350 trees were donated by The Woodland Trust. The species of tree planted are
all fruiting or nut bearing and will support College wildlife for many years to come.
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Global Recycling Day
Students gave up their lunchtime to support this
global initiative.
Recycling is an essential part of the fight against climate change and promotes global
sustainability. It’s projected to save over a billion tonnes of CO2 emissions by 2030.
                                        Every contribution counts, no matter how small. Together,

we can fight global pollution and build a sustainable future.

All the litter collected on the day
has been recycled! Thanks Team!

Canteen- Frome
Canteen is a pay-what-you can
community restaurant serving affordable,
delicious and nutritious food.

Earth House Ambassadors from Y11 took a 
break from revising at half term to eat with the
Canteen team at Trinity Church Hall. We met
with members of the Frome community share a
convivial meal.

We’d like to thank the Frome Food Network for
their delicious food; it was a joy to see so many
Frome College students attend. 

A special mention goes to Takoda H. for her
dedication to Canteen in February.
Congratulations!

Look out for more Canteens around Frome this
year.



In appreciation for academic dedication, students with exceptional behaviour,
commitment to studies, and impressive attendance records were recently honoured
with a special fish and chips lunch hosted by the Principal.

This recognition event highlights our commitment to acknowledging and celebrating
student achievements that go beyond academic performance. By recognising
consistent attendance and positive behaviour, we reinforce the importance of these
fundamental aspects of educational success. The lunch provided an opportunity for
staff to personally express their pride in the students' accomplishments while creating
a memorable experience for those being honoured.

Research consistently shows that positive reinforcement through special recognition
events can significantly impact student motivation. When students see their
dedication acknowledged, it often encourages continued excellence and inspires peers
to strive for similar recognition.

As we continue through the academic year, we look forward to celebrating more
student achievements. Parents and guardians are encouraged to support these efforts
by acknowledging their children's attendance records and behavioural choices at
home.
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Special Recognition Lunch Celebrates
Student Excellence
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Term 4 has been one of the most exciting terms of the year so far. The brighter and
better spring weather has brought a bounce of enthusiasm to the library and we
have enjoyed some super activities.

The podcast crew have had a busy term. We have recorded two new episodes of the podcast,
which once edited, will be live on our website and BeSomerset. One of their favourite book series
of the last few years has been ‘A Good Girl’s Guide to Murder’ by Holly Jackson. We recorded a
book review about their most enjoyed sections, what they would change and what they thought of
the characters. It is a brilliant listen. Our second podcast episode of the term was with a
wonderful young adult author, Fleur Hitchcock, writer of ‘Murder at Wintertide’. Fleur, local to
Frome and Bath was so generous with her time and energy. The podcast is witty, wholesome and a
fun listen. The Bookshelf BFFs had a wonderful morning meeting and interviewing her.

Bookshelf BFF

World Book Day celebrated its 30th birthday in 2025 and has been an integral part of the school
year ever since. Children have enjoyed dressing up as their favourite characters and taking part
in book-themed activities since 1995.
Although our older students aren’t so keen to dress up these days, WBD is always a popular day
on the library calendar. This year did not disappoint. Throughout the morning, library supporters
were invited to a Murder Mystery event held in the Futures building. 16 students spent the
morning solving the mystery of The Clockwork Cleaner. Working in small groups, students were
tasked with solving who killed the cleaner by piecing together evidence and clues. It was much
harder than they had anticipated.
The middle part of the day was spent recording our Bookshelf BFF episode ‘A Good Girl’s guide to
Murder’ The Big Book Review. Finally, during period 5 we took part in an online Q&A with Karen M
McManus- New York best-selling author of One of Us is Lying, the hit young adult book series. The
librarians were thrilled that their question was read out live on screen. The students were
encouraged by Karen’s passion for young people and her determination to get them reading
traditional books again.

World Book Day



Without a doubt, one of the highlights of this term has been watching the Poetry by Heart
students dedicate their time to learning, practising and performing their poems for entry into the
Poetry by Heart competition. 

Students chose from a range of poems and were tasked with learning and performing them on
camera. Throughout the journey, we were supported by the wonderful Chris Redmond, a local
musician and word artist. Chris met the students and spent time working with them on their
performance and encouraging them to believe in themselves. It was a truly magnificent
afternoon, and we thank Chris for his hard work.

Below are the students and the poems they performed. We wish them every ounce of luck in the
competition. We hope to win an invite to the Globe Theatre later this summer.

Lula: Jabberwocky, The Book and a Short Story of Falling.
Anna: Looking at your Hands and Love and Friendship.
Edwin: Dulce et Decorum Est and Ozymandius.
Tallis: Mild the Mist upon the Hill and A Century Later.
Phoenix: Midnight on the Great Western and There’s a Certain Slant of Light.
Frank: Tyger, Tyger.
Daisy: Love’s Philosophy
Martha: An Emerald is as Green as Grass and Mother, any Distance.

We will share the results when we receive them in May.
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Poetry By Heart
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Our Year 9 football teams demonstrated exceptional skill and teamwork at the
recent tournament hosted by Writhlington School. Our teams secured an
impressive 1st and 2nd place finish out of five competing teams, showcasing the
remarkable talent within our programme. 

In a separate match against Writhlington, despite a narrow 1-0 loss, our team
controlled the game with remarkable poise. They created numerous scoring
opportunities and displayed tremendous heart and determination throughout the
contest. While the result wasn't what we hoped for, the performance highlighted
our players' exceptional potential and competitive spirit. Football can indeed be
unpredictable, but the quality of play and team cohesion were exemplary.

We're incredibly proud of how these young footballers represented Frome College
both on and off the pitch, demonstrating the values of sportsmanship and
teamwork that are central to our school community.
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FROME COLLEGE MATTERS

Term 4 2024/25 Page 21

Some of our young people have had their
work selected for the annual PhotoFrome

Exhibition, showing at Frome Library between
5–27 April 2025. Their work has been curated

by the creators of PhotoFrome from the
thoughtful images our students submitted for
the 'InEquality' theme at the start of the year.
This is a wonderful achievement- well done!
Anyone in the local areas should go and see
this work on display in the Library in Frome
Town Centre. Details about PhotoFrome and
all the other workshops and events taking
place can be found here...Photo|Frome -

Festival of Photography

https://photofrome.org/
https://photofrome.org/


May-hem! Join Frome Skatepark Project for a Skate Jam and family day
 
Frome Skatepark Project, a community group raising funds for a new skatepark in Frome, is excited to
announce a Family Fun Day and Skate Jam on Saturday 10th May from 10am to 4pm at the skate park in the
Mary Baily field, adjacent to Victoria Park. The event is a a follow up to a highly successful event held by the
group last September, with the addition of free skate lessons for young people aged 8 to 18 between 10am and
12pm (booking essential). The Skate Jam follows the skate lessons and will run between 1pm and 4pm.
Activities to keep younger children amused will be available alongside the skate jam event.
 
This vibrant community event, organised in conjunction with Frome Town Council, is also an opportunity for
people to share thoughts and ideas for the future of the skatepark and a potential new location within the Mary
Baily field.
 
The event promises a day of excitement and fun for the entire family, with best trick competitions and music
creating an energetic atmosphere. All wheeled sports enthusiasts, including skateboarders, roller skaters,
scooter riders, and BMX bikers, are welcome to join in the activities. The Skate Jam is open to all ages and
abilities, encouraging everyone to take part, whether you're a seasoned pro or a complete beginner.
 
Ed Bucklow, 18, one of the founders of Frome Skatepark Project said: “Frome is in desperate need of a new
skatepark, and we can’t wait to canvass opinion on our proposals for Frome skatepark from Frome’s wheeled
sports community. We’re keen to get a wishlist of what users of the skatepark would like to see in any new
design – their favourite things about the current park, and anything else they’d like to see. The skate jam in
September was a great day, and I encourage everyone who uses the park, or wants to see the facilities improved
to come along, have some fun – and most importantly - have your say!”
 
Wheeled sports offer numerous benefits for young people, providing not only a thrilling way to stay active but
also fostering a sense of community, resilience, and creativity. Participating in activities like skateboarding,
BMX, and scootering helps young people develop physical fitness, coordination, and balance, while also
promoting mental well-being through stress relief and the joy of outdoor activity. Moreover, these sports
encourage self-expression and perseverance as participants continually challenge themselves to learn new
tricks and skills.
 
The Family Fun Day and Skate Jam aims to showcase and celebrate the vibrant wheeled sports culture in Frome
while gathering valuable feedback from the community on the current skatepark and Frome Skatepark Project’s
proposals for the skatepark.
 
Frome Skatepark Project and Frome Town Council are eager to hear from residents of all ages about their hopes
for the skate park’s future.
 
So, grab your skateboard, roller skates, scooter or BMX and head to Victoria Park on 10th May for a day of fun,
competition, and community spirit!
 
Book free skate lessons at https://bit.ly/skate-lessons-10th-may
 
Event Details:
Date: Saturday, 10th May
Location: Skatepark, Mary Baily field, Victoria Park, Frome
Time: 10am to 4pm
Activities: Best trick competitions, free skate, music, and family-friendly activities
Who can participate: All ages and abilities, with all wheeled sports welcome
 
For more information about Frome Skatepark Project and the Family Fun Day and Skate Jam, please contact
fromeskateparkproject@gmail.com
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Attendance
In the case of absence or late arrival 
please contact us as soon as possible.
Email: FCCAttendance@fromecollege.org.uk
Telephone 01373 469008(Attendance)
or 01373 465353(choose option 1).
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Students are not allowed to leave the
campus at any time during the day, except
by prior arrangement (e.g. medical
appointment) or if they are feeling unwell
and have been seen by a First Aider.

Your child will need to go to Attendance to
sign out. When you come to collect your
child, please buzz at the gate in the lower
car park (to the right of the Merlin Theatre);
Reception staff will ask Student Services to
send your child to meet you.

If your child arrives back at College later in
the day, they will need to sign in at
Attendance

Safeguarding Notices

For all student-rela
ted,

concerns or querie
s 

please phone 

01373 469037

Mobile Phone Policy

Students may bring personal
hand- held devices (e.g.
phone/tablet) to school with
them, but can only use it at
break and lunch. Phones
must be switched off and not
visible during or between
lessons. 
If students use a device when
it is not permitted, it is liable
to be confiscated. Students
must only access the internet
using the College’s filtered
WiFi. Earphones are not to be
visible at any time during the
College day. 
All such items are brought
into College at the student’s
own risk. We cannot be
responsible for any loss/
damage.

New contact details?
If you change your mobile, home

or work phone numbers, email
address, home address or

emergency contacts, please don’t
forget to let us know!

Contact the Admin Team:
Email: office@fromecollege.org.uk

Telephone: 01373 465353
Write: Admin, Frome College, Bath
Road, Frome, Somerset,BA11 2HQ.
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